
We are so glad you joined us today for All Shook Up. Goodspeed is a 
friendly, comfortable, and judgment-free zone that is welcoming to all.

Here are a few guidelines to make your experience more comfortable: 

1.  Volunteers will be wearing light blue t-shirts.  

2. The performance is approximately 2 hours and 30 minutes, which includes 
a 15-minute intermission. There will be a pre-show talk before the show to 
provide more information about the performance you are about to see.

3. Raise your program over your head anytime you need to get up during the 
performance and a volunteer will assist you. Please wait for a volunteer in a light 
blue t-shirt to come to you unless it is an emergency. You are welcome to leave 
the auditorium at almost any time, but there will be staff moving through the 
aisles during the show so we want everyone to be safe.

4. If you need to use the restroom, please raise your program above your 
head and a volunteer will escort you to the restroom at any time during the 
performance. Restrooms are located at the top of the staircase in the lobby and 
past the gift shop on the way to the elevator.  

5. Quiet rooms are available. If you would like to go to a quiet room, please signal 
a volunteer with your program and you will be guided to a quiet room location.

6. Please do not use electronic devices such as cell phones, iPads, cameras, and 
laptops during the performance. They are distracting to others.

7. Goodspeed will provide fidgets and earplugs to anyone who wants them before 
the show starts. Just ask a volunteer.

8. The actors would love to know if you are enjoying the show so feel free to 
applaud and laugh. 

9. The actors on stage will display strong emotions. They will cry and yell. Please 
know that the actors are just pretending. They are safe and happy and in no 
real danger.

10.  Enjoy the show!

TIPS TO REMEMBER


